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    NKF In Touch 
Information from the National Kidney Federation – supporting kidney patients, their friends & family 

 
Date: SEPTEMBER 2017   Issue: FORTY 
 
Welcome to the NKF In Touch newsletter for September 2017.  
Please forward any articles etc that you would like sharing via the next newsletter to Fiona Bromhead 
fiona@kidney.org.uk by 10th October. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

NKF Conference 13th – 15th October  
Hinckley Island Hotel 
Kidney Patients UK 

Conference Sponsors                                                                                                                                                                                                              Conference Sponsors 
 
 

The 2017 NKF conference is just around the corner – in fact 4 weeks today we will be heading over to 
Hinckley Island Hotel to get the Conference set up. 
 
The prices remain the same great prices as last year thanks to our sponsors. There are still a few places 
available, so if you haven’t booked yet please do so.  
 
We have a fabulous line up of patient and professional speakers, along with a quiz and buffet on the Friday 
evening and Gala Dinner on the Saturday evening, followed by a disco. 
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Department of Health 
Government Ministers 
Welsh Government 
Northern Ireland Assembly 
Scottish Government  
All Party Parliamentary Kidney Group 
Trusts and Hospitals 
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We have a couple of Exhibition spaces available. 
 
If you would like to discuss anything, please call the NKF on 01909 544 999. 
 
Bookings can also be made on the NKF website www.kidney.org.uk  
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

 Electronic only – No hard Copy of Kidney Life 
 
Readers will by now have received the Autumn edition of Kidney Life through their 
letterboxes, however that will not happen for the next WINTER 2017 edition.  To read 
that you need to view it online at www.kidney.org.uk. 
 
We can notify you when the WINTER edition is published, BUT ONLY if you send us 
your email address. 
 
Please send your email address to nkf@kidney.org.uk confirming your name and home 
address. 
 

You will continue to get hard copies of Spring, Summer and Autumn issues through your letterbox – it is 
only Winter editions that are ONLINE ONLY. 

 
This year marks the 10th Anniversary of the MRC Centre for 
Transplantation.  As part of our 10 year anniversary 
celebration, the award winning Limbik Theatre company will 
perform The Messenger, a play that tackles emotive and 
ethical issues around organ donation and transplantation 
related research.  The general public, friends, family and 

colleagues are welcome to attend the exhibition and performance, all we ask is that you register via 
Eventbrite: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/the-message-and-the-messenger-tickets-33850902962    
 
Details of the (free) event are: 
Thursday 05 October 
Strand Campus, King’s College London 
1800 – 1845 Drinks reception & exhibition 
1845 – 2030 Performance & discussion 
2030 – 2130 Drinks reception & exhibition 
 
Venue:  
Chapters - 2nd Floor, Strand Campus, King's College London, London, WC2R 2LS. 
Closest tubes are Temple (Circle & District lines) or Charing Cross (Bakerloo and Northern lines) 
 
Further details about the MRC Centre for Transplantation and the event can be found on the website or by 
contacting Kristine Chadwick on 020 7188 5669. 

Information 

http://www.kidney.org.uk/
http://www.kidney.org.uk/
mailto:nkf@kidney.org.uk
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MP Welcomes Scottish Government Announcement on Organ Donation 
 

Ronnie Cowan MP (SNP) and vice-chair of All-party Parliamentary Kidney Group 
has welcomed the Scottish Government announcement that it will introduce 
legislation for a ‘soft’ opt-out system of organ and tissue donation. 

The announcement, during the delivery of the Programme for Government, by 
the First Minister also coincides with Organ Donation Week - 4th and 10 
September. 

The Scottish Government will further increase the number of cases where organ 
and tissue donation is authorised, the Bill will introduce a ‘soft’ opt-out system of 
organ and tissue donation, enabling donations to proceed where a person had not 
opted-out. It will also include safeguards to minimise the risk of a person 
becoming a donor if they would not have wished to donate. 

Mr Cowan said;  

“I welcome the announcement from the Scottish Government that it will introduce legislation for a ‘soft’ 
opt-out system of organ and tissue donation. 

“As I’ve said before, more people are requiring a transplant which means we require more people to add 
their name to the organ donation register.   

“I look forward to hearing more details about the legislation and how it will help those requiring organ 
donation.” 

 

 

The introductory meeting for PITHIA trial will take place on 
the 3rd October at the Royal College of Surgeons of England 
with representatives from all the UK's transplant centres and 
from the NKF. This important national trial, designed to 
investigate how a national urgent kidney biopsy service 
might increase the number and quality of deceased donor 
kidneys, will be starting early in the New Year. Please look 
out for details in your local renal press for details of when the 
teams will be coming to your local transplant unit and how 
you can get involved. More details are available on the trial 
website (www.pithia.org.uk). 
 

http://www.pithia.org.uk/
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Great News! Our NKF helpline is now free to call 
0800 169 09 36 

 
 

Making Friends and Supporting Other Haemodialysis Patients 

 
During my time on haemodialysis in a Renal Unit I always found it a great comfort 
to talk to other patients and make new friends.  Not everyone wants to talk while 
on the machine as it can be quite stressful and worrying until you get used to it.  
Some patients would sleep, others would watch TV, read a book or do puzzles.  I 
always liked to talk to other patients while doing my dialysis and lend them support 
if they needed it as well as asking them about any hobbies and interests they had.  I 
have made good friends and even though now I have had a transplant I am still in 
touch with many of them and we have regular meet ups to see how we are all 
doing, if we have had a transplant or still on dialysis.  
 

To chat and talk to those on dialysis can allow you to find out more about each other as well as pass some 
time and build up a connection.  If some dialysis patients want to talk it can help them and yourself to be 
more relaxed about your time on the machine.  Once settled in your unit say hello to other patients and 
strike up a conversation.  I found it a great comfort and rewarding.  Patients new to dialysis on the machine 
can be unsure of what is happening and how it works, so just a polite hello and see if they respond could 
build up a good friendship.  Of course some patients don’t want to be bothered with talking during dialysis 
treatment so it’s important to respect that too.  People from all walks of life and of all ages do 
haemodialysis so it’s good to support fellow patients and talk! 
 
Stephen: Helpline and Office Administrator, NKF 

 

 
  
 

 
Christmas Cards 
Thank you to those people who have been very organised and already bought 
Christmas cards from the NKF.  Don’t worry we still have plenty of stock at the 
moment – if you don’t have one of our 2017 Christmas brochures and would 
like one please contact our office on 01909 544999 or email 
nkf@kidney.org.uk. 
 
We also have an on line Christmas shop where not only can you purchase our Christmas card range but 
cards can be personalised so you don’t need to spend hours writing, for more details visit 
www.charitycardsonline.com/nkf. 
 
 
 

Fundraising 

Helpline 

mailto:nkf@kidney.org.uk
http://www.charitycardsonline.com/nkf
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NKF Draw Tickets  
By now you should have received the NKF Christmas draw tickets, 
thank you for those who have taken part and returned the stubs 
already.  If you would like some extra tickets and take part in our 
fantastic Christmas draw with a chance to win one of six cash 
prizes please contact our office on 01909 544999 or email 
nkf@kidney.org.uk. 
 
 

Choctober  
Thank you to everyone that has signed up for Choctober and now received 
Choctober fundraising packs, please don’t forget the best method to 
fundraise is through JustGiving and this is just a click away to set up  
www.justgiving.com/campaigns/charity/kidney/choctober.  It’s not too late 
to take part in Choctober where we ask you to give up chocolate for the 
month of October.  This is to highlight kidney disease and the fact that 
kidney patients cannot eat chocolate anytime of the year – are you up for 
the challenge? Contact fiona@kidney.org.uk or call 01909 544999. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Santa Run 
We are now seeing lots of people signing up to take part in the 
Battersea Park London Santa Run on December 9th, if you would 
like to take part it’s just £20 to sign up which includes a free 
Santa suit, children are also welcome to take part with an adult. 
Please contact pete.revell@kidneynkf.com or call 01263 722287.  
 
 
 

London to Paris 
David Marshall, our NKF Chair, is representing thousands of renal patients throughout the UK by taking up 
a challenge next July to cycle from London the Paris in 4 days.  David is no cyclist so all this is new to him.  
 

As a kidney transplant recipient from his wonderful wife Jo, it has 
enabled David to lead a normal life compared to a life on dialysis. 
 
 
David said: 
Transplants are completely life changing; it is time for me to raise 
awareness of organ donation and its benefits.  I decided to support 
the NKF for the same reason that I became involved.  I wanted to 
help others going through the same renal journey I have 
experienced.  The NKF is unique: it is patient run for patients and 
their families.  It is a charity where patients can make a real 
difference for each other.  There are no finer experts in renal 
disease than patients themselves. 
 

mailto:nkf@kidney.org.uk
http://www.justgiving.com/campaigns/charity/kidney/choctober
mailto:fiona@kidney.org.uk
mailto:pete.revell@kidneynkf.com
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You can follow David’s blog https://threekidneyking.com/ and support him on Justgiving 
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/davidmarshall-nkf  and help the NKF to fight against this life-
threatening disease and improve treatments.  Already David is raising money and we wish him well in this 
challenge.   
 
Hopefully this will encourage others to consider joining the organ donation register or even think of a live 
donation. 

 
 

Good luck Messages 
Good luck to those people taking part in the Royal Parks half marathon and running 
for the NKF. 
 
 

 
 
Also good luck and thank you to David Lawson, the NKF’s financial advisor, 
who will be taking part in the Clipper Round the World challenge and 
raising money for the NKF in October.  He will be taking part in Leg 3 The Southern Ocean Leg where they 
expect 80 foot waves swells, boat speeds of well over 30 knots and wind speeds that can reach up to 70 
mph. 
 
He is raising money for the NKF for two reasons, one his connection with the charity over many years but 
the other is that his daughter did have kidney problems and had a kidney removed – she is now well and 
has just told David he is going to be a grandad.   

 
 

Also in October is another performance from Felici who are a company of experienced 
musicians bringing creative and high quality operatic and musical events to audiences 
to raise money for the NKF – please see attached details. 
 
 

 
 

Did you know we have a facebook page?  Keep up to date with the latest updates from NKF.   
https://www.facebook.com/KidneyNKF/ 

 

 
To unsubscribe from this newsletter please email nkf@kidney.org.uk 

https://twitter.com/NKF_UK  

https://threekidneyking.com/
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/davidmarshall-nkf
https://www.facebook.com/KidneyNKF/
mailto:nkf@kidney.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NKF_UK

